
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 4/7/2017 10:07:04 AM
Subject: RE: H.3652, Subcommittee meeting tomorrow

done
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Thursday, April 06, 2017 10:42 AM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll 
Subject: Re: H.3652, Subcommittee meeting tomorrow
 
​Just let him know that we're sorry about the delay but couldn't get into the email, etc., etc., etc.

From: Lt. Governor's Office
 
Sent: Wednesday, April 5, 2017 5:46 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: H.3652, Subcommittee meeting tomorrow 
 
This email is also outstanding, though we did not have access to the inbox when this would have been relevant.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Eddie Lowe [mailto:eddie.lowe@mcwaneductile.com] 
 
Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 9:13 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office <LtGov@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: FW: H.3652, Subcommittee meeting tomorrow
Kevin,

I hope this Monday morning finds you well. As you may recall, we discussed legislation proposed in the last 
two sessions regarding pipe material selections and taking that process out of the hands of the local utilities and 
engineers. H.3652, material preference legislation has been proposed again and there is a hearing scheduled 
tomorrow at 2:30 before the Public Utilities Subcommittee- do you plan to attend?

This legislation was introduced last legislative session, and it was rejected. I am opposed to this legislation
because it is unnecessary and would undermine local control. Currently, utilities, local communities,
engineers and other water works professionals design water systems to best serve their communities. H. 3652
threatens this process, and it will only delay projects and unnecessarily increase costs through litigation and
additional red tape. Our water systems are too important to pass this type of legislation.

Thankfully, South Carolina and ten other states have rejected this national effort. No state has passed this type
of legislation, and South Carolina should not be the first and only to do so. Accordingly, I hope you will oppose
this legislation. If you would like to discuss, please do not hesitate to contact me. I look forward to possibly
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meeting you at the hearing tomorrow if you will be in attendance. If not, do you have any time in your schedule
to meet with me tomorrow?

Best Regards,

 

Eddie Lowe

2033 Shelter Point

Anderson SC 29626

 
 
 
Eddie Lowe
McWane Ductile
Sales Representative
c 478.258.5458
mcwaneductile.com

http://www.mcwaneductile.com

